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Dear XXXXXX MP,

Migrant domestic workers; from workers into slaves
The UK is rightly proud of its employment standards and history of standing up against exploitation and abuse.  I am worried that a visa introduced in April 2012 tying migrant domestic workers to their employers undermines this. 
The tied visa replaced a system which had been recognised both nationally and internationally as providing vital protection to migrant domestic workers. These workers enter the UK to work with wealthy employers who are visiting the UK. They now enter on a six month tied visa which prohibits them leaving their employer, no matter how they are treated. If the UK wants to encourage these employers to bring their business to the UK we have to ensure that the people who work for them are protected by UK employment laws.  This is currently not happening as those who escape abuse are treated as criminals for breaking the immigration rules. Since domestic workers have been tied to employers exploitation reported to Kalayaan, a charity which supports migrant domestic workers in the UK, has increased. For example;

· workers having no time off (79%),
· having their passports taken from them (78%), 
· Not allowed out of the house unaccompanied (71%), and 
· being paid little or nothing (60% paid less than £50/ week). 
Physical, psychological and sexual abuse is also reported. This treatment is illegal in the UK yet as the workers cannot leave and go to the authorities the employers are getting away with it. 
The original migrant domestic worker visa worked well. Domestic workers were recognised as workers under UK law and could leave an employer. They had no recourse to public funds and work was limited to one full time job as a domestic worker in a private household. This meant there was no reason to leave unless working conditions were poor. 

The Joint Committee on the Draft Modern Slavery Bill recently described the 2012 tied visa as unintentionally strengthening the hand of the slave master against the victim of slavery and stated that ‘the moral case for revisiting this issue is urgent and overwhelming. Protecting these victims does not require primary legislation and we call on the Government to take immediate action.’ Unbelievably the Government have rejected this recommendation. 
I would like to know where my MP stands on this issue. I am disturbed that the UK has introduced a system which makes it so easy for these workers to be so abused. Please would you reassure me that you oppose the current system and would support an amendment to the Modern Slavery Bill calling for the reversal of the tied visa and meaningful rights for migrant domestic workers?
Yours sincerely,

xxxxx
